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Seth Crawford, Judge  ●  Jerry Brummer, Commissioner  ●  Brian Barney, Commissioner 
 

Crook County 

Mailing:  300 NE 3rd Street     Prineville, Oregon  97754 
Physical: 203 NE Court Street    Prineville, Oregon  97754 

  Phone (541) 447-6555 
 
 
November 23, 2021 
 
 
Re: Letter of Support – Rural Veterans Healthcare Transportation Grant 
 Our File No.:  Veterans 2 
 
Dear Members of the Rural Veterans Healthcare Transportation Grant Review Panel: 
 
On behalf of Crook County, I am writing to express our full support and enthusiasm for Jefferson 
County’s Rural Veterans Healthcare Transportation grant application.   
 
The Central Oregon Intergovernmental Council (COIC), the regional public transportation service 
provider, has delivered a highly successful transportation service that connects veterans living in rural 
areas of Central Oregon to critical healthcare-related services. The ODOT-funded transit program has 
filled a historic gap in transit service by providing veterans with a reliable and ADA-compliant option 
to reach doctor’s appointments, VA clinics, pharmacies, and other important healthcare destinations. 
Previously, many veterans would rely on rides from family members and friends, which could be 
especially challenging for veterans who experience a disability and require a mobility device. COIC’s 
veteran-focused healthcare transportation service has provided over 1,500 one-way trips in the last 
year.  
 
Jefferson County is a Special Transportation Fund (STF) agency that works directly with the regional 
transit provider, COIC. If awarded this grant, COIC will have the resources to continue the essential 
curb-to-curb transportation program that serves veterans across Central Oregon. COIC is well 
positioned to initiate an accessible and efficient on-demand transportation program to better serve the 
veteran community of Central Oregon who need access to critical medical services.  
 
This this funding, Crook County hopes to be able to assist local veterans to attend medical 
appointments and pick up medications from local pharmacies, without undue expense to them or 
continuously relying on family members or friends for assistance.  This will assist the vets to maintain 
independent lives while sparing them the burden of securing their own ADA-compliant vehicles. 
 
Crook County is committed to supporting this initiative. We encourage the ODOT Public 
Transportation Division to consider the proposed grant. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have 
any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jerry Brummer 
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